

LLK

W. W. Kerr

Mr. Kerr: What we would like, if you or someone there, could make a list of all of the missionaries who have come out of Viet Nam and who expect to come out today, giving us the following information:

- Who is in Bangkok now
- Where do they plan to go
- When to they plan to go
- Those who are going to P.I, Indonesia, New Zealand, Australia - have they applied for visas yet
- Which ones plan to come on furlough
- When will they leave Bangkok
- Who is going to Penang, or some other place for vacation before reassignment or furlough
- Please have everyone, when they know what they are going to do, also write to the New York office at once, and let us know their expected address, time of arrival there, instructions where they want their allowances sent.
- When they plan to come to the US or to another country, they should also send information to us which city they expect to arrive at and the flight number, and time

Mr. Mangham: I'll run down the list of people who are here in Bangkok -
Following are the only ones from Viet Nam who are here:
The John Hall's expect to leave today or tomorrow
The Steinkamp's will be going tomorrow to Penang
The Schelander's will be arriving today
The Ellison's - either today or tomorrow

As for the Cambodia people:

- The Ens' are here
- Mrs. Piaget and her children are here
- The Kroh's are here - they will leave tomorrow - returning to the States
- The Wisley's are here
- Miss Patterson is here
- Barbara Neath - here
- Carol Hall is in Penang
- Gene Hall is in Cambodia - he expects to arrive in Bangkok today
- Jean Jaques Piaget is in Cambodia
- Bob Beck and Chuck Folkstad are in Cambodia
- Andy Bishop is in Cambodia
- Mrs. Bishop is in Penang

We heard that those still in Cambodia will probably come out today - we don't know for sure. Dr. King sent a cable and asked that at least the men who have children come out as quickly as possible.

Mr. Kerr: Is everything OK in Laos?

Mr. Mangham: Yes, we had an interview with the ambassador there and it seems as though there is no change in the situation there whatever, so far.

I asked Paul Undheim to get an expression from his Executive Committee about a representative to the Alliance World Fellowship. He is going to do that today. We expect someone will be coming from Thailand. The new president is the District pastor of the Jaya Poon (?) area - I can't think of his name at the moment.

I will be in Bangkok until Tuesday - then to Penang. I expect to be there five days, but I may cut it shorter. Dr. King asked me to stay in the area here until all of the people are processed out of here that are coming out of Viet Nam. I'll be in the area here until everything is cleared away here.

Drummond's are here. We had decided that they should be reassigned but Jack bought them a ticket - or made reservations for them through to Zurich and told them they should go on a short furlough. I told Rick that I could not give approval for that until I heard from Dr. King, because Dr. King and I had decided that they should not go on furlough at this time, but they should be transferred to either the Philippines or to Indonesia. When Dr. King arrives, get in touch with him over the weekend, so that when I call on Monday you can let me know whether the Drummond's should proceed on home for a proportionate furlough. He is very distraught; very, very nervous; very upset, and either we ought to let them go on a proportionate furlough and then he might be better prepared to undertake a new ministry - or whether we are going to stick to the decision that Dr. King and I made before - that they should take a month break and then be transferred.

We felt that Drummon should go to the Philippines for that program of Evangelism. He has been very much involved in that.

Irwin

I would like Franklin/to go to France and work with the Vietnamese in France. Propose that to him and see how he responds.

What about Gene Evans? You said we shouldn't send him to New Zealand until after the Board met.

Mr. Kerr: Dr. Bailey was talking with Keith Bailey, and he is considering Gene for this Missionary Promotion work in the Home Department. He wants to talk with L.L.King when he gets back tomorrow about it, before he makes a final decision. That's why he wanted him to wait there before he moved off.

Mr. Mangham: I'll try to get a call through to you on Monday morning.